

# The Town of Millbury JUN 13 AM 10: 00 Commission on Disabilities Market Mark Harry

Municipal Office Building 127 Elm Street Millbury, Ma. 01527

# **Meeting Minutes**

Date; May 11, 2023 Time; 6:30 PM

## Present:

Mike Kennedy, Chair; Dan Jakes; Vice Chair, Debbi Dymek; Secretary, and Jim Clifford.

Guest; None

# **Meeting Minutes**;

The minutes were read and accepted as written for the April 13 meeting. Motion was made by Dan and second by Jim

Three members voted in favor and one abstained.

The motion still did carry in favor.

## **RESOURCE PROJECT;**

Debbi gave the members additional information to place into our resource booklet about the contact information for the Veteran's office.

There was further questions we would have asked the Town manager about this resource booklet, but he was not present at our meeting.

#### ADA SELF EVALUATION TRANSITION PLAN:

The updates are: all municipal buildings and schools have been completed along with the recreational areas. The only remaining areas to be checked are the Upper and Lower Commons, the Washington St. Park, Greenwood St. Playground, James Direnzo Playground, Windle Field, Shaw Middle School Playground and Field, Elmwood St. Playground and Field and the Millbury Junior Senior High School Fields along with the sidewalks and curb ramps in the downtown area.

Mike asked if there were any other issues and Debbi brought the subject of no lighting in the municipal parking lot.

She heard a conversation from a senior citizen saying that when she went to pick up some Chinese food during the winter, when it was dark in the evening, that she was scared to walk through that parking lot because it was not lighted.

# **ARMORY VILLAGE PHASE 2:**

The continuation of construction will be in the municipal parking lot along with construction on Elm St. between Harris Court and River St.

This is to be done during the months of April, May and June.

A citizen requested a handicap parking spot in front of the Post Office.

Mike contacted the Town Planner and he said that it would not be a problem, to put up a sign and maybe paint that portion of curb blue.

At the last meeting Debbi asked Kent, the treasurer, to check on the parking violation account and give us an update at this meeting.

He came to my home and gave a slip with the amount on it to announce at the meeting because he was not coming to this meeting.

Our grand total is \$5,825.00

Next meeting we will brainstorm about what to do with this money.

Dan brought up the subject that there are handicap violations in his apartment complex which should be taken up with the building inspector. There is new construction taking place in this building at this time and that is when these issues should be taken care of.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Debbi and second by Dan. Meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting will be held on June 8, 2023.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbi Dymek, Secretary

Surceth